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Awards 
Congratulations to Charlie, Tess, Lena, Zakk, Kyla 
and Aiden who earnt merit awards on assembly 

 
 
OSSA Athletics at Orange Waratah Sports 
Oval 
 
The OSSA athletics carnival will take place next 
Monday 9th April at Orange Waratahs Sports Oval. 
Mr Scott and Miss Paige will attend the carnival and 
Mrs Pulling will stay at school to teach any primary 
students who don’t attend or who return to school 
after their age race. 
 
800 m events start at 8:45 am and will be followed 
by the age races, 200m and relays. 
Students in the 800m will need to arrive by 8:30, all 
other students need to arrive by 9am. 
There will be a canteen available on the day 
however it would be a good idea for students to 
bring at least some food and a water bottle. 

Students should wear their school sports uniform 
and their school hat. 
Reminder to return OSSA athletics carnival note to 
the front office ASAP.  
Parents/Carers will be responsible for transporting 
their children to and from the carnival. 
 
Cross Country 
OSSA Cross Country is going to be held next Friday 
13th April 2018. The reason for this is due to the 
district cross country being brought forward a 
month. In the event of poor weather conditions an 
announcement will be made on radio 2GZ at 8am or 
our school will be notified by phone before 9am. 
The backup date will be Tuesday 1st May 2018. 
 
Cross country will be held at Cudal Showgrounds 
and involves all students from Kindergarten to Year 
6. Infants run a 1km course while 8 to 10 year olds 
run 2km and 11 and 12 year olds run 3km. 
The first 4 place getters in each division (with the 
exception of 5, 6, 7 year olds) will represent OSSA at 
the District PSSA Cross Country which will be held at 
Molong Golf Course on Friday 4th May. The 5th and 
6th placegetters names will be taken as a reserve in 
case any of the first four place getters need to 
withdraw from the District carnival. 
 
There will be full canteen facilities operating at the 
OSSA carnival. However, lunches must be pre-
ordered. Please find attached the order forms as 
these need to be filled out and returned to the front 
office by Friday 6th April 12pm. Orders received after 
this date and time will not be fulfilled. 
 
 
 
 
 

What’s on!! 
Term 1 2018 

 OSSA High Jump Thurs 5th April 
 OSSA Athletics Carnival Mon 9th April  
 OSSA Cross Country Carnival Fri 13th April 
 ANZAC March 25th April 
 District PSSA Cross Country Fri 4th May 
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 Tuesday 3rd April 2018 Term 1 Week 9  
Order of Events   
10:00am ALL CHILDREN – Walk the course 
10:45  
1. 5/6/7 yr Girls- 1km 
2. 5/6/7 yr Boys - 1km 
3. 8/9 yr Girls - 2km 
4. 8/9 yr Boys - 2km 
5. 10 yr Girls - 2km 
6. 10 yr Boys - 2km 
7. 11 yr Girls - 3km 
8. 11 yr Boys - 3km 
9. 12/13 yr Girls - 3km 
10. 12/13 yr Boys - 3km 
 
Please complete the attached note and return it to 
the front office along with your lunch order forms 
by Friday 12pm 6th April 2018. 
 
Travel to the carnival will be by private vehicle. 
 
Free Piano 
The old piano in the primary classroom is past it’s 
used by date and has to go.  
If somebody would like to take it they are welcome 
to collect it, otherwise we will see if we can find a 
new home for it. A piano tuner has looked at it in 
the past and said that it can’t be tuned. 
Please contact the school if you are interested. 
 
 
Infant’s Tabloid Day at Spring Hill 
Our infant’s students had a great time at the OSSA 
Infants Tabloid Carnival last Wednesday. 
 
 
Library News 
The primary students will have opportunity to 
borrow tomorrow to make up for the Public Holiday 
on Monday. Infants will borrow as usual.  
Please remember to return books in their library 
bags. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Easter Hat Parade and Assembly 
Thank you to all the parents who were able to come 
along to our Assembly and Easter Hat Parade. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
P & C 
Congratulations to the winners of the Easter raffle, 
we hope you enjoyed your chocolate over the 
Easter break.  
Also a big thank you to those who took the time 
out of their day to raise money for the raffle, your 
time and dedication to support our school is very 
much appreciated. 
 
Uniform Change 
Girls will now have the choice of pants rather than a 
tunic for winter. King Fisher can make these for $33 
plus the cost of the material, which is owned by the 
P&C. 
If you’d like further information on this please speak 
to a member of the P&C executive. 
 


